## Dear parents

As you are well aware, we have already started with the extra-classes for grades 10 and 12 of the session 2021-20 as well as the remedial classes for grades 10 and 12 of the session 2020-21. These classes are being held in school, in a hybrid set up. After a year of online classes, it is delightful to finally meet the students and hold discussions in a physical classroom. The health of our students and staff members has always been our priority and so, these classes are being held keeping in mind the health measures recommended by the government.

The recent spike in the number of Corona positive cases in the city is an issue of concern but the school is taking all the precautions necessary in this situation. At the same time, we would like to remind the students that they need to abide by the instructions given and keep in mind the following, for their safety and that of the others:

- 1. Maintain proper physical distance while interacting with others.
- 2. Masks should be worn at all times
- 3. Carry your own sanitisers and make sure to use them to sanitise your hands regularly
- 4. Students should carry their own lunch, water bottles, stationery, books, notebooks and other objects of importance. In the given situation, sharing of objects will not be allowed.
- 5. Do not touch your mask
- 6. Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth
- 7. Cough or sneeze into your elbow, or cover your cough or sneeze
- 8. Stay home if you are sick and avoid contact with others
- 9. If you are sick, contact a teacher immediately.
- 10. Follow the instructions regarding classroom behaviour and entry and exit procedures provided by the teacher

We request you to kindly discuss these points with the students and reiterate their importance in their everyday interaction with their peers and teachers. If the child shows even the slightest indication of ill-health, please do not send them to school.

The new session is around the corner and we hope that we will be able to continue with the offline classes in the future.

With regards Richa Sharma Agnihotri Pricipal